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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT:    HEALY KIA       
PROJECT NO.:   19-25 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 95, BLOCK 1, LOT 54.2 
REVIEW DATE:   9 JANUARY 2020  
MEETING DATE:   16 JANUARY 2020 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: DAY & STOKOSA ENGINEERING P.C.  

 
1. The Applicants have provided a FIRMette of the project area from the FEMA interactive website 

identifying the project as located in Zone X which is not considered a flood plain. 
 

2. The Applicants have submitted a threatened and endangered species habitat assessment 
prepared by Michael Nowicki of Ecological Solutions. The report identifies that clearing date 
restrictions will be imposed in order to minimize any potential impacts to the threatened and 
endangered bat species. The other species identified are not present on the site based on the 
existing habitat assessments provided. 
  

3. Height of the light poles should be submitted to the FAA for a no obstruction to aviation 
determination.  
 

4. The project must be submitted to the Orange County Planning Department once the comments  
regarding Stormwater Management below have been addressed. 
 

5. The narrative submitted appears to identify that the access will be gated and fenced.  The plans 
do not depict fencing between the existing lot and the proposed inventory parking lot. 
 

6. A detail of the proposed gravel surface and access road should be provided. 
 

7. The following comments will pertain to a Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan dated 7 January 
2020. 

1) The introduction section in the second paragraph identifies “construction of the 
proposed entrance, building expansion and associated improvements.  Driveways will 
add impervious surface that contribute to the increase in surface water due to the 
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 development of the site.  It is unclear where buildings will be constructed on the site.” 

2) Existing conditions contributed drainage area soils identifies the Dutchess County Soils 
Map and soils which should not exist in the Town of Newburgh. 

3) The report identifies that three bio-retention facilities will be constructed within the 
development.  Plans depict one bio-retention area. 

4) The culverts identify at the driveway crossing are identified 18” RCP in the model while 
the plans identify 24” HDPE.  Further review of the Stormwater Management Plan will 
be undertaken once revisions are submitted.  

5) It is requested the Applicant evaluate the submitted Stormwater Pollution Prevention 
Plan and update it with site specific information. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 




























